SANDY COMMUNITY LIAISON FORUM

Minutes of a Meeting of the Sandy Community Liaison Forum held on Monday 24th July 2006 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.  
PRESENT

District Cllr P N Aldis (Mid Beds District Council) – (Chairman)

Cllr M McMurdo (Sandy Town Council, Substitute for Cllr M Pettitt)




    Cllr C Osborne (Sandy Town Council)



   County Cllr P Blaine (Bedfordshire County Council)




    Mr G Alderson (Mid Beds District Council)




    Ms C Madden (Bedfordshire Heartlands Primary Care Trust)
Station Commander M Hutchings (Bedfordshire & Luton Fire & Rescue Service)
Station Officer P Barrows (Bedfordshire & Luton Fire & Rescue Service)

Ms C Swann (Youth Development Officer – Bedfordshire & Luton Fire & Rescue Service)

Together with 8 members of the public.
1.  APOLOGIES for absence were received from Cllr M Pettitt.
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS (1/06)
(a)  Prejudicial Interests
There were none.

(b)  Personal Interests
Cllr C Osborne
Agenda Item 5 – Sandy Fire 


Member is employed 

Cadet Scheme


by Bedfordshire &

Luton Fire & 

Rescue Service
3.  MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE FORUM HELD ON MONDAY 3rd APRIL 2006 (2/06)
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Forum held on Monday 3rd April 2006, which had been previously circulated were received, approved and signed as a correct record.
4.  BEDFORDSHIRE HEARTLANDS PRIMARY CARE TRUST – SANDY HEALTHCARE SERVICES (3/06)
The Chairman welcomed Ms Carol Madden, Deputy Director, Primary Care, of the Trust and thanked her for being present.

Ms Madden outlined the procedure adopted by the Trust in respect of the opening of new GP Surgeries in an area or the transfer of operation of an existing surgery.  She explained that the Trust were well aware of the significant amount of local interest that there was in respect of the future of the St Neots Road Surgery and had taken that into consideration.  However it had to be pointed out that from the patient list of 2,700 in total only 800 signatures had been collected on the Petition or expressions of concern had been received by the Trust.

It had been agreed by the Trust that the vacancy at the surgery should be advertised under the normal arrangements adopted by them in such circumstances i.e. “put out to tender”.  As a result 23 Expressions of Interest had been received and 23 tender packs sent out.  Completed tenders were due to be returned by 26th July with short listing on 1st August and a decision on 16th August.  All patients would be advised of the decision.  She was not able to comment regarding the continuation of the existing building as this was part of the personal estate of the late Dr Reddy.

The actual tender documents were available for public perusal and an assessment of the completed bids would be made under the recognised validation criteria which could also be viewed on the Trust’s website.  It was hoped that any agreed new arrangements would start with effect from 1st October 2006.

In answer to a question Ms Madden said that the average patient list was currently around 1,700 patients.  The St Neots Road Surgery was therefore over the norm.

Ms Madden then answered further questions regarding premises, the tender process and the position of the current locum GP.

RESOLVED:  That a further letter be sent to the Director of the Trust urging that the St Neots Road Surgery be kept open and pledging the support of the Forum and the Council to those patients who were seeking to ensure continuation of the service.  The letter should also suggest that it is understood by the Council that patients have expressed total satisfaction with the existing locum service being provided.

The Chairman again thanked Ms Madden who then retired from the Meeting.

5.  SANDY FIRE CADET SCHEME (4/06)
The Chairman welcomed Station Commander Hutchings, Station Officer Barrows and Ms Cassandra Swann all of Bedfordshire & Luton Fire & Rescue Service.
Station Commander Hutchings referred to his letter of the 16th May 2006 and pointed out that the decision to close the Cadet Scheme was one that had been forced on the Authority by new duties placed on Fire Authorities by Central Government.

Ms Swann then outlined the contents of the document from the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister which had changed the role of the Fire Service as far as young people were concerned.

The Deputy Prime Minister had considered that the current input from the Service to young people was not compatible to the future.  It was thought that the Service should now have a wider role with greater involvement with a larger number of young people and in particular the disadvantaged, those at risk and those from areas of depravation.  Fire Officers would be given additional training in order for them to fulfill their new roles.  However operational responsibilities would always come first.

Cllr McMurdo pointed out the numbers of young people from Sandy who had become retained or permanent fire fighters as a result of their time in the Cadets.  He was fearful that this resource would be lost.  Mr Hutchings replied that he did not think that this would be so as in his experience those young people who joined the Cadets were committed to a career in the Fire & Rescue Service in any event.

Ms Swann then answered further questions from Members.

After a full debate it was:

RESOLVED:  (a)  That a letter be sent to the Chief Fire Officer enquiring if the Service would consider the continuation of the existing Sandy Fire Cadet Scheme in addition to the revised role forced upon them by Central Government.
(b)  That a letter be sent to the Department of Communication in Local Government (successor Department to the Office of Deputy Prime Minister) expressing disappointment and concern over the local impact that the guidance in “The Fire & Rescue Service Strategy for Children and Young People” will have in Sandy.
Station Commander Hutchings, Station Officer Barrows and Ms Swann all retired from the meeting.

6.  FUTURE OF COMMUNITY LIAISON FORUMS (5/06)
A letter from Mr John Atkinson of Bedfordshire County Council and which had been previously circulated was received and considered.
Members expressed their concern at the suggestions in the letter regarding both the closure of the Forum and the disposal of funds held. 

After a full debate it was:

RESOLVED:  That a reply be sent to Bedfordshire County Council indicating that the Sandy Community Liaison Forum is not impressed with the suggestion regarding informal Council Liaison Meetings and does not believe that the new groups would bring about a new direction in community leadership nor provide a more coherent foundation for community and citizen engagement as is suggested in the letter.

That the reply should also urge the continuation of Community Liaison Fora in their existing form.

7.  APPLICATIONS FOR GRANTS (6/06)
Women’s Royal Voluntary Service 

Sought a grant of £500.00 to assist with the establishment in Sandy of a Home from Hospital/Good Neighbour Scheme 

RESOLVED:  That a Grant of £500.00 be made to the Women’s Royal Voluntary Service.

8.  DISPOSAL OF FUNDS HELD BY THE FORUM (7/06)
The Clerk referred to paragraphs 6 and 7 of the letter from Mr Atkinson which suggested that existing Community Liaison Forum Funds should be disbursed during the current year in order to avoid them being clawed back by the County Council.
Members agreed that this would be regrettable and that suitable projects should be sought in order that the balances held are spent locally.

Mr Alderson drew Members attention to a number of community schemes which had previously been considered by the Forum, for example provision of a youth shelter, building bridges project etc.

The Chairman referred to the once proposed “clean up day” on the Winchester Road and Abbey Grove estates.
8.  DISPOSAL OF FUNDS HELD BY THE FORUM (7/06) (CONTD)

The Chairman said that he would be at a meeting of the Community Safety Group the next evening and representatives of the organisations previously involved in those projects detailed would also be present.  He would take the opportunity of discussing those issues with them.

RESOLVED:  That members of the Forum be requested to consider various community projects that could benefit from a Grant from the remaining Community Liaison Forum Funds and that the matter be considered again at the October meeting of the Forum.

9.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING (8/06)
Monday 16th October 2006 at 7.30pm.
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